Scott Bridges

38 Lord St

Richmond 3121

VIC

(03) 9428 6626

12 June 2003

Re: Proposed plastic bag levy and education fund bills

To whom it may concern,

I would like to express the strongest possible support for the proposed plastic bag levy and education bills. I believe that as a society we have allowed lazy and environmentally destructive habits to form and only a financial incentive can bring a halt to the obscene numbers of single-use plastic bags finding their way into landfill and the natural environment.

When it comes to environmentally conscious decision-making, time has shown that it is foolish to count on the morality of business and consumers. Economic rationality and convenience cannot be accepted as excuses for any practice that causes such long-term damage to our planet.

There is much scope for highly positive action within the proposed bills beyond simply introducing a penalty for unnecessary plastic bag use. It would be foolish to believe that charging 25 cents per bag will see a 100% reduction. The amount of money collected is likely to be substantial and it is the use of this money that is of highest importance.

I would like to propose the consideration of the following by the Senate enquiry:

· A phasing out of non-biodegradable plastic bags and replacement with biodegradable containers

· Financial incentives and education for reduced use of plastic bags in retail situations outside of the scope of the levy collection bill such as outdoor markets

· Promotion to consumers of convenient and environmentally sound alternatives to plastic bags in order to avoid payment of the levy

It is likely that within only a few years the money collected by the levy will be significantly reduced as consumers adopt new habits. These proposed bills would prove the potential for government of all political persuasions to legislate according to the long-term interests of all.

Yours sincerely,

Scott Bridges

